Central Office Report & Financial Overview
Date: November 12th, 2024
Good evening,
For the period from Sept 21 through October 20, 2024, Central Office reported an income of $4,575.25 and expenses totaling $6,097.98, resulting in a loss of $1,522.73.
We received a $69.58 energy credit to offset our electric bill leaving us with a credit towards next month’s bill of $20.97.  We paid payroll taxes in October, $1,664 to the United States Treasury and $177.44 to the state through the EDD. We also had two annual subscriptions renew through our credit card. Zoom renewed for $167.90 and PdfFiller renewed for $144. Our payroll for October was $1,438.72 (only 2 paychecks went out). This month we have payroll of $2,158.08 (we have 3 paydays this month) so, please keep the contribution coming! We are proud to be entirely self-supporting through your generous contributions!
Income Breakdown:
Group Contributions:
Out of 205 AA meetings listed on our website, 12 groups donated a total of $1,591.91 to Central Office. Notably, one group representing 20 meetings.  Thank you to all the groups for your contributions!
Grateful Giver Club Contributions:
We received 9 anonymous donations totaling $1,153.75 from our Grateful Givers. One of our grateful givers gave us $1,000! Your support means so much—thanks to all of this month’s grateful givers! Donations can be made anonymously through our website at AA-tulareco.org by including "Grateful Giver" in the memo line.
Individual Contributions:
We had 5 individuals donate a total of $176.99. Thank you to those who choose to support our mission! Individual donations can also be made through our website at AA-tulareco.org and contributors will be acknowledged in our newsletter.
Birthday Club:
We had 7 members celebrate their sobriety by contributing $242.00 ($1 for each year of sobriety). Thank you, and happy birthday to you all and happy birthday to AA! Contributions can be made by including your first name, last initial, city, and years of sobriety on our website, AA-tulareco.org.
Financial Overview:
Monthly expenses average $5,125, while our prudent reserve is set at $19,000. Currently, we have $13,776.86, which is $5,223.14 below our prudent reserve.
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Recent Expenses:
· Office staff
· Rent
· Phone and internet
· Utilities
· Website fees
· Book and chip inventory replacement
· Payroll taxes
· Zoom and PdfFiller subscriptions
· Payroll Taxes
Upcoming Expenses:
· Office staff
· Rent
· Phone and internet
· Utilities
· Website fees
· Book & chip inventory replacement

Important Announcements:
Despite the financial shortfall, we remain committed to our primary purpose of carrying the AA message of recovery. 
The new Plain Language Big Book has been ordered. I will have 20 copies in office soon.
Members are asking about the 2025 Grapevine Pocket Calendars I will have 4 available when they come in.
Elections for the Central Office Board are coming up in December, with 2 positions opening. We are accepting nominations! Please announce this to your groups; each position entails a 2-year commitment.
In our November newsletter, there was a form requesting information about your group’s service members for future outreach. I have not received any responses. Please print that page from the newsletter and return it to Central Office. You can call the office and I can fill out your form manually. We have upcoming events for you to enjoy, and would like to ensure we can reach each group effectively.
A heartfelt thank you to all groups and individuals for your contributions to Central Office, including the Grateful Giver Club, Birthday Club, and individual donations. Your support allows us to fulfill our mission, our message of recovery!
Grateful to be here!
Carol Ann Gable
Office Manager/Treasurer
